OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF POLICE: EAST KHASI HILLS: SHILLONG.

PRESS RELEASE

In a series of Traffic Awareness programmes in different part:of the Shillong City as a part of
‘Safe-Secure-Shillong’ project and National Road Safety Week, 2015 a similar programme was
organized today the 28" January 2015 at Community Hall, Nongmynsong, Shillong by the
District Police in collaboration with Rani Motors Shillong and East Khasi Hills Taxi Welfare
Association.

Speaking on the occasion Shri Dapmon Khonglah, Treasurer, Nongmynsong Dorbar
appreciated the effort put by the District police and others in organizing the programme. Other
who spoke were Shri Wandonbok Jyrwa, General Secretary, East Khasi Hill Taxi Welfare
Association, Shri Anthony Shullai, representative of Rani Motors Shillong.

Superintendent of Police,East Khasi Hills Shillong, Shri M Kharkrang, MPS presented a
Power Point presentation on Traffic Awareness which incorporated the Traffic Rules and Fine
imposed on violation, drunken driving and photo clippings relating to traffic. He gave a
overview of the hierarchy and functioning of the traffic branch in the district and various traffic
branches in the Shillong city. He stressed on the need for Police- Drivers co-operation to
regulate traffic rules on the roads to make it safe and secure for all commuters. He also spoke
on the use of technology like mobiles, Internets etc,to communicate with the Traffic Police
Department and know latest Traffic Rules and laws through the district police website
shillongpolice.gov.in.

A lucky draw competition was also held among all the participants of the programme in
which 5(five) winners were chosen and presented with souvenirs.

Sd/- Shri M.Kharkrang, MPS.;
Superintendent of Police,
East Khasi Hills, Shillong.
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